
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       November 10, 2003 
 
 
Mr. Thomas M. Dorman 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY  40602 
 

RE: Review of the Federal Communications Commission’s Triennial Review Order 
Regarding Unbundling Requirements for Individual Network Elements 
Case No. 2003-00379 

 
Dear Mr. Dorman: 
 
 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company (“CBT”) hereby notifies the Commission that it 
does not intend to respond to AT&T Communication of the South Central States, LLC’s 
(“AT&T”) First Requests for Production of Documents and First Set of Interrogatories 
(collectively, “Requests”) dated October 10, 2003.  The Requests were served on incumbent 
local exchange carriers (“ILECs”), including CBT, prior to the time that the Commission 
required the specified ILECs to file petitions seeking to overcome the national presumption of 
impairment with respect to mass market switching, loops or transport.1  CBT did not file such a 
petition and is not challenging the national presumption of impairment for market switching, 
loops or transport at this time.  Thus, the Commission will not be conducting an impairment 
analysis with respect to any of the markets in CBT’s traditional Kentucky operating area at this 
time.  CBT notified counsel for AT&T if CBT had not heard from AT&T as of today’s date, 
November 10, 2003, CBT would notify the Commission that no answers would be provided.  
CBT has not heard from AT&T that it expects CBT to provide responses to the Requests. 
 

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact me at (513) 397-7260. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Jouett Kinney 
       Jouett Kinney 

                                                 
1 Review of the Federal Communications Commission’s Triennial Review Order Regarding Unbundling 
Requirements for Individual Network Elements, Order, Case No. 2003-00379 (October 2, 2003). 


